## Sue Ann Rioux

It is with great sadness and broken hearts that we announce the passing of Sue Ann Rioux. Sue Ann passed away peacefully on March 28th, 2022. Sue Ann had family by her side and was surrounded by love and support from so many.

Sue Ann was a long time resident of Inuvik and worked at the post office for almost 25 years. Her smile, laugh and friendly nature made

many long lasting friendships with the residents. She was caring, funny and loving. She loved her time in Inuvik and said what she missed most, when she moved away, was the people and TV BINGO. Though she is gone her memory will live on in so many amazing people.

Husband Francis Rioux, daughters Shannon Rioux, Sherry Rioux, son in law, David Kassem, grandchildren Seth Kassem, Sean Kassem, Michelle Kassem, mother Barbara Maurice, brothers Dave Maurice, Alex Maurice, Lloyd Maurice, Gordie Maurice and many more family and friends are left to cherish memories of Sue Ann. Special Thank you to Peggy Seabrook, Tom and Sue Rioux, Myles and Wendy Tyson and Fred Campbell for added support throughout the years as well as to the Nurses, PSW's and Doctors at Country Lane Long Term Care and the Owen Sound Hospital.



Dear friends I go, but do not weep; I've lived my life, so full and deep.
Throughout my life, I gave my best,
I earned my keep, I've earned my rest.
I never tried to be great or grand,
I tried to be a helping hand.

If I helped in a team, if I helped on my own, it was more than repaid by good family and friends I have known; and if I went the extra mile, I did it with pleasure - it was all worthwhile.

If I brightened your path, then let it be a small contribution from my loved ones and me:

now sadly I leave you and travel alone through a mystic veil to the great unknown.

with such beautiful memories that will forever be the way that I hope you'll remember me.

